LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD NOVEMBER 18, 1994

Meeting was called to order and minutes of the last meeting were approved. Those in attendance were Bob Jones, Karen Jones, Jon Overmyer, Anne Filion, Gerry Stiles, Gail Heide, Ron Heide, Orville Widmer and Lydia Widmer.

Joayn Taylor and Debbie Hutsell inquired about renting the Arena for 3 or 4 shows for the Northwest Pattern Racing Assn. of which they are members. Their group has their own insurance and will furnish their own water truck and driver. It was decided to rent the Arena for \$50.00 a show.

Gerry and Bob have been to the first budget hearing. Gerry said he will be adding lines for expenses and the Revolving Acct. will be handled different with more vouchering to the Auditor's office.

Bob announced the resignation of Jane St. Clair and Celeste Sterrett from the Board. Celeste said she would continue to do the Salmon BBQ.

Entertainment from the Fair Convention was announced. TEXAS THE BAND will play for 90 min. Friday for \$3500.00 plus \$114.00 for 3 rooms at the Motel.

Noseworthy a Ventriloquist will perform Friday and Sat.-3-40 minute shows a day for \$700.00 per day.

Children's Village Blacksmith Shop-A hands on experience for children will be here Friday and Sat. at \$425.00 per day.

Jon has contacted Baxter Black's office and is waiting to see if he would be available Aug. 26.

Gerry said the tin for the Rodeo Office has been ordered.

Jon explained why the Arena might need a person hired to work it if Jon or Gerry are not available to do it. If a person is needed Todd Stiles will be hired to do it. Motion passed.

Jon has been inquiring about how to get grant money to put up a new beef barn.

Gail said she would work with Julie on the Fiddler's Contest to see that we collect Gate this year. Also discussed was prime parking spaces and having the contest on Sunday.

Karen told of a workshop she went to at the State Fair Convention. Spokane Interstate Fair has a written contract with their Superintendents. She will bring a copy for the Board to look over.

Lydia brought up for discussion if the Board wanted to give ribbons and trophies or if trophies would be enough. The consensus of the Board was trophies would be enough.

ANNE FILION, SECRETARY

NEXT MEETING----DECEMBER 16 AT 7:00PM-UPSTAIRS ROOM AT THE COTTONWOOD